
MASS SCHEDULE �

�

Saturday Vigil 4:00 PM�

�

Sunday 7:30 AM, 9:00 AM, 11:00 AM�

�

Weekdays 7:00 AM�

�

Saturday 8:00 AM�

�

Holy Day Mass Times 7:00 PM (vigil)�

7:00 AM, 9:00 AM, 6:00 PM (on the day) �

Christ �

the King�

Parish�

1052 Pleasant Street      Worcester, MA 01602�

HOURS FOR ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT�

Monday�Friday 9:00 AM to 4:00 PM�

�

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION�

Saturday 2:45 PM to 3:45 PM or please call Msgr. Sullivan �

�

HOLY MATRIMONY�

Couples planning a Christian marriage should contact �

Msgr. Sullivan following their engagement.�

�

HOLY BAPTISM�

Baptisms take place at Sunday Mass once a month.�

Please see information inside this bulletin.�

�

PASTORAL CARE OF THE SICK�

Please call Msgr. Sullivan for the Sacrament of the �

Anointing of the Sick or Holy Communion.�

�

WORSHIPING WITH US?�

We hope you introduce yourself and register in our parish.�

Please call the rectory to do so.�

PASTOR�

Rev. Msgr. Thomas J. Sullivan�

�

IN RESIDENCE�

Rev. Richard F. Reidy, Vicar General�

�

DEACON�

Joseph M. Baniukiewicz�

�

DIRECTOR OF LITURIGICAL MUSIC�

Dr. Jonathan Bezdegian�

�

DIRECTOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION�

Sr. Ellen Guerin, RSM�

�

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT�

Mindy A. Dulude�

�

SAFE ENVIRONMENT COORDINATOR�

Deacon Joseph M. Baniukiewicz�

PHONES�

�

Parish Office� � 508�754�5361�

Parish Fax � � 508�753�0448�

For an emergency� 508�450�2556�

�

Msgr. Sullivan: tsullivan5@mac.com�

Parish Office: mindyd1052@gmail.com�

Sr. Ellen, DRE: ctkedu1052@gmail.com�

Parish website: www.ctkworc.org�

�

�
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Saturday�April 27th�

 4:00PM�� Courtney Butcher (12th anniv.) req. of family�

Sunday � April 28th�

 7:30AM� Parishioners of Christ the King�

 9:00AM� Virginia Pinto (1st anniv.) req. of family�

11:00AM� John and Elizabeth Phelan (mem.) req. of �

� � family�

Monday�April 29th�

 7:00AM� Patricia Gibbons (Living) req. of Mary Atchue�

Tuesday�April 30th�

 7:00AM� Richard Oliver (4th anniv.) req. of family�

Wednesday�May 1st�

 7:00AM� Rose Fitzgerald (3rd anniv.) req. of family�

Thursday�May 2nd�

 7:00AM� Fernand Leclécio (mem.) req. of Alice Fenlon�

Saturday�May 4th�

 8:00AM� Donna L. Mulcahy (mem.) req. of The Rushton 

� � Family�

 4:00PM�� Paul and Lorraine Conway (mem.) req. of �

� � family�

Sunday�May 5th�

 7:30AM� Richard Rocheford (1st anniv.) req. of �

� � daughter, Heather Rocheford�

 9:00AM� John Hackett (mem.) req. of Mary Vu�

11:00AM� Parishioners of Christ the KIng�

COME TO DAILY MASS!�

�

As you can, please consider coming to our daily Masses (M�F, 

7:00 am and Saturdays, 8:00 am). The Mass brings many special 

graces! It is a wonderful way to begin the day. This week our 

celebrations honor St. Catherine of Siena, Virgin and Doctor 

of the Church (Monday); St. Pius V, Pope (Tuesday); St. Jo-

seph the Worker (Wednesday); St. Athanasius, Bishop and 

Doctor of the Church (Thursday); and Saints Philip and 

James, Apostles (Friday).�

Recent Offertory Donations�

�

As we are very grateful for the time you share with Christ the 

King, and the abundance of your talents, so we are for your offer-

tory gifts. Your donations for the last two weekends were as fol-

lows: �

�

Offertory: $18,791.50; Mass Stipends: $280.00; �

Fuel: $40.00; Easter Flowers: $147.00; Church in Latin 

America: $15.00; Easter: $6,112.00; Confirmation: $265.00.; 

Ascension: $30.00; Holy Land ~ Good Friday: $1,162.00; �

Catholic Relief Services: $276.00; Catholic Home Missions: 

$5.00.�

�

Total:  $27,123.50�

Rest in Peace�

�

Please pray for the repose of the souls of  Dorothea T. Sulli-

van, and Denise E. Pappas, the daughter�in�law of Angelo Pap-

pas�

BAPTISM PREP SESSIONS �

& CELEBRATIONS�

�

All parents (registered parishioners) must participate in a prep 

session, led by our trained team, if this is their first child and/or 

if they do not worship at Mass here each Sunday. Baptisms take 

place at Sunday Masses and parents choose the date (see availa-

ble dates below). PARENT PREP SESSION: One session is 

required, and it takes place on select Sundays from 1:00�3:30 

p.m. in the Rectory and church. Upcoming 2019 Preparation 

Dates: May 19; July 7. Upcoming 2019 BAPTISM DATES at 

the 11:00 am Mass on Sundays (for prepared parents): May 19, 

June 23 and July 14. For sign�ups please call Monsignor Sulli-

van at 508�754�5361 or email him at: tsullivan5@mac.com.�

Congratulations to the �

Newly Baptized and Confirmed!�

�

Congratulations to Akua Kusiwaah who was baptized, con-

firmed and received the Holy Eucharist for the first time at our 

Easter Vigil Mass. And we are very appreciative of her very 

committed sponsor, Doris Boulette, who worked with Akua 

during our lengthy RCIA process.  And we also congratulate 

David Sensenig who was received into the Catholic Church and 

received the Sacraments of Confirmation and First Eucharist at 

the same Mass. His excellent sponsor was Nancy Sensenig. May 

the Risen Lord bless all of you always.�

Confirmation: Rehearsal & Ceremony�

�

The required rehearsal for the Confirmation Class will be next 

Sunday afternoon, May 5, from 5:00 to 6:00 pm and takes 

place here at Christ the King. Candidates and Sponsors must 

be present for the rehearsal. �

�

The Sacrament of Confirmation itself will be celebrated the fol-

lowing evening at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, May 6 at St. Paul’s 

Cathedral (corner of High Street and Chatham Street, down-

town).�

Congratulations to the New�

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion�

�

Congratulations and thanks to seven parishioners who will be 

installed this weekend as Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Com-

munion for service in our parish. To be installed at Saturday’s 

4:00 pm Mass are Kristan Oliver and Kathy Brothers. To be 

installed at Sunday’s 9:00 am Mass are Cecilia Melo, Francis 

Leahy, Anne�Marie Leahy, John Namiotka and Eliene 

Namiotka. May your Christian witness and your love for the 

Eucharist be a source of hope to all.�
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Tom Flynn to Coordinate�

CTK’s Hosting of�

French Youth Choir in July�

�

For a couple of months we have been announcing that our parish 

has agreed to host a free concert offered by youths of the Chil-

dren’s Choir of Greater Paris. The concert will take place on 

Tuesday, July 16. Monsignor Sullivan has met with the choral 

directors, Francis and Martine Bardot, of Paris, France. This 

summer the group of about 45 youths (11 to 14 years old) and 

several adult chaperones will be performing concerts in churches 

in Stamford and New Canaan, CT, Larchmont, NY, Bangor, 

ME, four locations on Cape Cod, at Holy Cross Cathedral in 

Boston, and at Christ the King. We need your help in this en-

deavor because we need to house this group for two nights 

(Monday, July 15 and Tuesday, July 16) in our homes. We ask 

our parishioners to open their homes to receive these youths (a 

minimum of two students per home). Those agreeing to host the 

youths will have to complete a CORI examination if they have 

not previously done so. �

�

Tom Flynn of our parish has agreed to coordinate this effort. If 

you can assist us please contact Tom by calling him at 508�414

�3205 or by emailing him at fly5thom@yahoo.com�

Interested in Helping Autism Resource Central?�

�

Patrick McDonald is chairing the annual Walk/5K fundraiser 

next Sunday, May 5. Volunteers are needed at Bancroft School 

and environs. Though a busy day here at CTK if you can assist 

him in and around the Sunday Mass schedule you can sign on to 

help at �

http://www.autismresourcecentral.org/volunteer�job�

descriptions/.�

INTERFAITH HOSPITALITY NETWORK�

STARTS TONIGHT�

April 28 � May 5�

OUR WEEK TO HOST�

�

Once again, our parish will be the “hosting parish” at the Inter-

faith Hospitality Network at 91 June Street, Worcester � starting 

today, Sunday April 28th and ending next Sunday, May 5th. This 

is our second and final week for 2019. Volunteers are needed to 

provide the shelter guests with chaperones, meals, household 

supplies and overnight supervision. Please assist us in this most 

important ministry as we reach out to help our community’s 

homeless. Sign�up sheets will be in the entrance of the church on 

Sunday, April 28th.� Call Janet Rauktis at 508�450�7496 for addi-

tional information.�

Annual Shower to Benefit�

Visitation House�

�

The annual Women’s Guild’s “Mother’s Day” Shower to bene-

fit Visitation House will take place here next Sunday, May 5, 

from 8:00 am to 12:30 pm. (The event is actually a week before 

Mother’s Day.)  New or gently used household and baby items 

are sought & are to be dropped off in the parish hall.  Some sug-

gested items are: bedding, baby photo books, dishes, small appli-

ances, baby brush and comb sets, towels, bottle brushes, glass-

ware, blank journals, children's music, compact discs, umbrellas, 

8�9 oz. baby bottles, utensils, First Aid kits, baby grooming sets, 

diaper bags, thermometers, pots and pans, gift cards, cool mist, 

humidifiers.�

Monsignor Sullivan is a Notary Public�

�

Monsignor Sullivan is a notary public. Should any parishioner 

need to have a document notarized you are welcome to call up-

on him. There is no fee. Just call the rectory should you need 

this service.�

Lent & Easter Thanks�

�

On this week following Easter I wish to thank all those on the 

parish staff who worked so hard to make our Holy Week spiritu-

ally fruitful: Father Richard Reidy, Jonathan Bezdegian, Deacon 

Joe Baniukiewicz, Sister Ellen Guerin, Mindy Dulude, Carmen 

Webb and Thaddeus Iwueke. Every staff member played a key 

role in our preparations. �

�

Our musicians and vocalists (of the Festival Choir, the Folk 

Group, and the Youth Choir) were especially inspiring this year. 

And, their commitment is always a significant one...with numer-

ous rehearsals. We are very grateful to Jonathan, the Director of 

Liturgical Music, for his leadership. �

�

I am grateful to all our extraordinary ministers, lectors and altar 

servers for making our Holy Week liturgies so beautiful.�

�

We won’t forget the magnificent 9th Annual Living Stations 

experience of Good Friday afternoon with parish youths enact-

ing the Passion in collaboration with lectors and the folk choir.�

�

I am thankful to those who decorated the church so beautifully 

for these holiest of days.�

�

I express my gratitude to God for all our catechists who so regu-

larly commit to the spiritual formation of our young people and 

who complete this year’s teaching in two weeks.�

�

I appreciated the presence of so many parishioners at our Sun-

day and weekday liturgies.  I am also very thankful to those who 

regularly contribute to the parish and the Diocese, and to those 

who donated towards our purchase of Easter flowers.�

�

May the Risen Lord bless you all, each and every one! �

�

Monsignor Tom Sullivan�
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CHRIST THE KING PRAYER LINE�

�

If you know of someone who could use our prayerful support 

please contact either Mindy at 508�754�5361 or by email at 

mindyd1052@gmail.com.�

Highlights of the Week Ahead�

�

Saturday, April 27 �

4:00 pm � Install 2 Extraordinary Ministers�

7:00 pm � Musical, Pippin�

followed by show clean�up�

�

Sunday, April 28�

9:00 am � Install 5 Extraordinary Ministers �

10:00�11:00 am � Grades 1�6 Religious Ed.�

1:30 pm � Baptisms�

6:00�7:00 pm � Grades 7�9 Religious Ed.�

Interfaith Hospitality Week Begins�

�

Tuesday, April 30 �

7:00 pm � Legacy of Hope Committee�

7:00�9:00 pm � AA Meeting, Lower Rectory�

�

Wednesday, May 1 �

7:00 pm � Knights of Columbus, Johnson Room�

7:00�8:30 pm � Boy Scouts, Hall�

7:30�9:00 am � Folk Choir, Church�

�

Thursday, May 2�

4:15 pm � Youth Choir rehearsal�

7:30 pm � Festival Choir rehearsal�

�

Friday, May 3�

3:30�5:30 pm � Daisies, Hall�

6:00�8:30 pm � Cub Scouts, Hall�

7:00�9:00 pm � AA Meeting, Lower Rectory�

�

Sunday, May 5�

Women’s Guild’s Mother’s Day Shower�

9:00 am � Install 5 Extraordinary Ministers �

10:00�11:00 am � Grades 1�6 Religious Ed.�

5:00�6:00 pm � Confirmation Rehearsal, Church�

Interfaith Hospitality Week Ends�

PLEASE USE OUR�

HOPE FOR HOUSING CARDS�

�

Please purchase ‘Hope for Housing’ food cards. Here’s how they 

work: (1) You purchase food gift cards in various amounts of 

$10 to $100; (2) You use the food cards for your grocery shop-

ping; (3) You receive the full face value of the card you pur-

chase; (4) What you don’t spend remains on your card for later 

use; and (5) The supermarket donates 5% to 10% of what you 

spend to prevent family homelessness.  �

Religious Education Classes�

�

All classes will resume today, Sunday, April 28. Those in 

Grades 1�6 will meet from 10:00 to 11:00 am. Those in Grades 7

�9 will meet for the final time from 6:00 to 7:00 pm. �

�

The final classes for those students in Grades 1�6 will meet 

next Sunday morning, May 5, from 10:00 to 11:00 am.�

�

Partners in Charity!�

CTK Goal: $110,700�

CTK has Raised: $128,460�

37% of CTK Families Have Donated�

�

For those who have not already donated we ask your kind con-

sideration of a gift. Donor envelopes can be found in the rear of 

the church. It takes many gifts to reach our goal and we have not 

done so yet. All checks should be made payable to “Partners 

in Charity” (not Christ the King).�

HOSPITAL VISITS �

�

Msgr. Sullivan is honored to support you and your family dur-

ing times of illness by visiting the hospitals. RARELY DO 

UMASS(LAKE) HOSPITAL OR MEMORIAL HOSPITAL 

PROVIDE ANY INFORMATION ABOUT PATIENTS’ RE-

LIGIOUS AFFILIATION. So, we are entirely dependent on 

information we receive from family or friends. St. Vincent’s 

Hospital’s records are excellent, and “St. V’s” provides cur-

rent information in a timely way. Please call the rectory to 

advise us that someone is in the hospital so that Msgr. Sullivan 

can visit that person.  �

W.I.N.G.S. �

(Women in God’s Spirit)�

SPRING SESSION�

�

The spring season of W.I.N.G.S. (Women in God’s Spirit) will 

begin on Tuesday, May 14, at 6:30 pm (until 8:00 pm) in the 

Johnson Room.��There will be five consecutive Tuesday evening 

sessions. The program will conclude on Tuesday, June 11

th

. All 

women are welcome to join us. More information will follow.�

Confirmation Class 2019�

�

Please keep the following candidates for the Sacrament of Con-

firmation in your prayers. They will be confirmed next Monday, 

May 6 at St. Paul’s Cathedral. Pray the Holy Spirit always guide 

them and that they will always know God’s love and faithfully 

respond by being courageous witnesses of God’s Word. Pray for 

Christian Abboud, Cecilia Baker, Isis Barry, Bradyn Belisle, 

Clara Bergeron, Jacob Bowden, Robert Burke, Benjamin 

Coderre, Owen Coppinger, Aaron Correira, Abner Cruz, 

Patrick Derr, Olivia Donovan, Hannah Dyer, Colton Forget, 

Eden Forget, Anthony Franco, Megan Fyfe, Genna Goggins, 

Alexander Guimbard, Jenna Higgins, Darin Hiraldo, Joshua 

Jacobs, Kevin Kemeh, Jillian Lang, Molly Lynch, Quinn 

Matthews, Liam McDonald, Alicia Mood, Margaret O’Con-

nor, Jay Pickering, Brianna Rawlston, Frederick Rushton, 

Colin Schoen, Catherine Thomas, Molly Thompson and Cor-

mac Woods.�  �



�

Legacy of Hope�

A Diocesan & Parish Capital Campaign�

�

After much prayer, consideration and collaboration, Bishop McManus, diocesan leaders, pastors and many lead-

ers among the laity have already embarked on a historic capital campaign that will help shape the future of the 

Diocese and our parish. The diocesan goal is $32,000,000. �

�

$12 million for Parishes & $12 million for Priests’ Retirement & Custodial Care�

$4 million for Catholic Schools Tuition Assistance & $2 million for Parish�Based Charitable Outreach�

$1.5 million for Parish�Based Evangelization & $500,000 for St. Paul’s Cathedral repairs�

�

The goal for Christ the King Parish is $549,577. Some parishioners have made advance pledges. 40% of monies 

raised remain in our parish up to meeting goal. After reaching goal, 60% of monies raised will remain in our par-

ish.�

�

We are dedicating our parish share to: A Family/Parishioner Outreach Staff Position (to stay connected to cur-

rent and new parishioners, especially those we rarely see) ~ Continue our school support at Les Anglais, Haiti 

(funds raised 6 years ago are exhausted. Legacy will enable us to continue this commitment) ~ Ongoing Capital 

Projects (our organ needs serious attention so that it can provide great music for our liturgies. Our parking lot is 

weathered and needs renewal. Our parish hall can use attention. New problems always emerge.�

�

Please make a generous pledge in the weeks ahead.�

�

�

                   Bob Hennigan, Co�Chair      Msgr. Tom Sullivan, Pastor      Janet Rauktis, Co�Chair�
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Estate Preservation 
Law Offices

Brendan J. King, Esq.
Linda T. Cammuso, Esq.

	 • Estate Planning/Asset Protection
	 • Estate/Trust Administration
	 • Business/Corporate Planning
	 • Elder Law/Medicaid Planning
	 • Special Needs/Disability Planning

508-751-5010
www.estatepreservationlaw.com

A Tradition of Caring at the Cutting Edge of 
Rehabilitation and Long-Term Care Services

378 Plantation St., Worcester, MA
www.SalmonHealth.com • 508-755-7300

Quality, Affordable Pre-Owned
Automobiles Right

In YOUR Neighborhood.

253 Mill Street ~ Worcester
508-799-2622

www.millstreetmotors.com

508.755.7277
340 May Street

Worcester, MA 01602

TatnuckParkWorcester.com

Discover the Difference
at Tatnuck Park At Worcester!

ASSISTED LIVING • MEMORY CARE

Committed Every Day 
to Caring

754-0486
PRE-NEED PLANS AND

TRUST AVAILABLE
370 Plantation St. ~ Worcester


